
 

 

 

 

Dear New Resident, 

Welcome to the City of Eldridge! We are thrilled you chose our beautiful town to call home and 

would like to extend a warm welcome to our community. Moving to a new area is always a challenging 

time: new neighbors, schools, shopping areas, etc. We look forward to assisting you in discovering all that 

Eldridge has to offer. 

In an effort to assist you in this process, we have compiled some general information that you may 

find helpful. We also suggest you keep this on hand for future reference. In this packet, you will find 

information about city offices and phone numbers, utilities and payments, trash and recycling, yard waste, 

and much more. 

City Hall is located at 305 N 3rd Street and the office hours are Monday through Friday from 8:00 

a.m. to 4:30 p.m. During these times you can stop in and make payments, get building permits, or visit with 

our friendly staff about anything Eldridge-related, or give us a call at 563-285-4841. City Council meetings 

are held on the first (1st) and third (3rd) Mondays of each month. Community Center Board meets on the 

second (2nd) Wednesday of each month. Park Board meets on the second (2nd) and fourth (4th) Tuesdays 

of each month. Plan and Zone meet on the third (3rd) Thursday of each month. The Utility Board meets on 

the first (1st) and third (3rd) Tuesday of each month. These are open to the public, so please, feel free to 

attend one or as many as you would like. 

The Eldridge Police Department is also located at 305 N 3rd Street and the office hours are Monday 

through Friday from 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. If there is an emergency, please call 911. If you need non-

emergency police assistance, the phone number is 563-285-9822 (this will ring through Scott County after 

office hours). Bicycle and animal registrations are also issued through this department. There is always an 

Eldridge Police Officer on duty. 

The Eldridge Volunteer Fire Station is located at 120 N 2nd St. If there is an emergency, please call 

911. If you wish to contact the fire department for other business, please call 563-285-9827. Phone 

messages will be reviewed weekly as the station is unmanned. You may also email them at 

station@eldridgefire.com. If you wish to become a volunteer, please visit their website at 

www.eldridgefire.com. 

The Eldridge Community Center/Skatepark is located at 400 South 16th Avenue. The Community 

Center is a self-supported facility owned by the City of Eldridge. Rooms are available for meetings, 

workshops, banquets, wedding receptions, and other gatherings. A multi-purpose roller skating rink is in 

the facility. Public skating is Sunday afternoons, Friday evenings, and weekdays seasonally. If you have any 

questions regarding the Community Center, please call 563-285-0123. The Senior Citizen Meal site is also 

located at the Community Center. Meals are available by reservation for noon on Monday, Wednesday, and 

Friday. Further information is available by calling Milestones Area Agency on Aging at (563) 324-9085. 

The Eldridge Parks offers a wide variety of activities for each member of the family to enjoy.  With 

seven parks covering over 70 acres, amenities include shelters to rent for events, restrooms or porta-

potties, picnic tables, sand volleyball courts, playgrounds, pickleball courts, and baseball diamonds. 

City Website- Our official municipal website for the City of Eldridge includes information about city 

services, departments, administration, and meetings. You are also able to make your payments for your 

utilities and your building permits as well as make reservations for park shelters. www.cityofeldridgeia.org  
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The next section will be City Ordinances that may affect you in your everyday life. All ordinances can 

be found on our city website.  If you have any questions regarding the ordinances, please contact us at City 

Hall, at 563-285-4841. 

Animal Ordinance - Eldridge requires the licensing of dogs & cats and immunization for rabies. Licenses may 

be obtained at the Police Station upon presentation of a valid rabies certification. Renewal of an animal 

license must be paid by April 30th of each year to avoid a late charge. You must clean up after your pet on 

public or private property. Dogs & Cats are forbidden to run loose. If your dog or cat gets loose, contact the 

Police Office at 563-285-9822, it may have been picked up. If the animal is not licensed and picked up there 

will be an additional fee. 

Building Permits - City ordinance requires a permit for new construction, remodeling, electrical work, 

plumbing installation, heating, air conditioning, roofing, siding, fencing, public sidewalks, driveway 

approach, accessory buildings larger than 120 sq. ft. of floor area, etc. Permits can be obtained from the City 

Building Inspector at City Hall. Violation of this ordinance can result in a severe penalty. 

Grass, Weeds, and Trees - The City of Eldridge has an ordinance prohibiting weeds and grass from being 
higher than 6 inches. There is also an ordinance for trees that states the owner or agent of the abutting 
property shall keep the trees on, or overhanging, the street trimmed so that all branches will be at least 
thirteen feet above the surface of the street and nine feet above the sidewalk. If a notice is mailed out that 
you are violating one of these ordinances, you will have 10 days from the letter’s date to make corrections 
or the city will take care of it, and you will be charged for the service. 

Major Recreational Vehicles - The City of Eldridge has an ordinance prohibiting the parking of Major 
Recreational Vehicles on a city street or on a driveway beyond the front yard or side yard setback for more 
than 48 hours. The definition for purposes of this ordinance, major recreational vehicles are defined as 
boats and boat trailers, pick-up campers, or coaches (designed to be mounted on automotive vehicles), 
motorized dwellings, tent trailers, utility trailers, enclosed trailers, travel trailers, campers, and similar 
vehicles. 

Snow Removal – After two (2) or more inches of snowfall, or any other time a snow emergency is declared, 

all vehicles must be parked off the street to allow snow removal. Parked vehicles found blocking the snow 

removal process will be ticketed and/or towed away at the owner’s expense. It is further required that 

sidewalks are cleared as soon as possible after the snow stops. In the event such snow and/or ice remain 

more than thirty-six hours (36) hours, then the city may remove snow and/or ice at the owner’s expense. 

Special Snow Emergency Parking is available at these locations: 

• City Parking Lot at N 3rd St & Franklin 

• Faith Lutheran Church, N 5th St along the north edge of this lot 

• Junior High School Lot on S 5th St in the SE corner of this lot 

• On the street along Centennial Park, on the west side of N 3rd St and the east side of N 4th 

St, between Donahue and Davies Streets 

• Cornerstone Baptist Church, E LeClaire Rd in the SE Corner of the parking lot 

Each of these parking areas are identified with signs. All vehicles must be moved from these areas within 48 

hours of the end of a snow emergency. Please contact us at City Hall at 563-285-4841 or the Police Station 

at 563-285-9822 if you cannot find a place to park and we can help you to find an acceptable place to park. 



Eldridge Electric and Water Utility 

Eldridge has a long tradition of quality public services and a well-maintained infrastructure. The city 
has owned and operated its own electric, water, and sewer utilities for many years. Lower utility rates and 
high standards of service have supported the growth of the city. Provided below is information on rates, 
types of service, and any regulations that pertain to our billing system. For gas service, please call 
MidAmerican Energy at 888-427-5632. 

Meter Deposits – Utility Resolution requires each customer to sign a request for utility service and 

post a deposit of $100.00 on electricity and $50.00 on water before service can be provided. Your deposit 

will be applied to your account after 12 consecutive on-time payments. If you should move during that 

time, your deposit will be credited to your final bill. 

Billing - Meters are read on or near the 23rd of the month and bills are mailed on the first (1st) with 

utilities being payable at the City Office on or before the 20th. Accounts not paid by the 20th are considered 

delinquent and shall have past due payment penalties applied to the balance. Your bill will come via mail, 

but if you would like to receive it by email, you may sign up by sending us an email at 

utilitybilling@cityofeldridgeia.org. If you have any questions regarding your bill please call us at City Hall at 

563-285-4841. 

Methods of Payments – Cash and checks can be dropped off at our office during normal business 

hours. After hours there is a drop box located on the front side of the building, and there are envelopes 

available next to it. Please be sure to make note of your address or account number on the envelope. There 

is a $30.00 fee for any returned check. 

You may also set up an ACH withdrawal, this is a free service provided to you. Stop in at City Hall 

and fill out the form along with a voided check, and we will withdraw the funds on the 18th of the month. 

You will still receive your bill around the 1st of the month, so you have the total. 

Debit and credit card payments can be set up as well by calling 866-795-5820 or going to the city’s 

website www.cityofeldridgeia.org and clicking on make a payment. This payment can be set up on any day 

of the month. This service is not free. The cost of using debit or credit cards has a $1.25 processing fee. If 

you use an e-check on the website there is no charge. 

 

Below are copies of the city’s utility rate schedules. Water has both chlorine and fluoride added 

according to State specifications. 

 

 
Resolution 2022-02 E&W 

Electric Rates 

Effective Date: February 1, 2021 

Revised and Adopted: January 18, 2022 

As provided in this Resolution, summer rates shall be for usage during the months of June through 
September, and winter rates shall be for usage during the months of October through May. 

 

1. Residential: Applicable to single-family residences, individually metered apartments, and churches for 
all domestic purposes, including space heating, when all services are supplied through a single meter 
and whose entire requirements are provided by the electric utility. Not applicable to resale, stand-by, 
or auxiliary service. 
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Winter Summer 

Customer Charge ……………………………… $10.00 $10.00 

All energy………………………………………….  0.0690 per KHW 0.0790 per KWH 

 
2. Residential - All Electric: Applicable to single-family residences and individually metered apartments 

for all domestic purposes, including space heating, when all services are supplied through a single 
meter and whose entire requirements are provided by the electric utility, and the primary source of 
winter space heating is electrical energy. Not applicable to resale, stand- by or auxiliary service. 

 
Customer Charge ……………………………… $10.00 $10.00 

All energy………………………………………….  0.0590 per KHW 0.0790 per KWH 

 
3. Commercial: Applicable to non-residential customers whose monthly demand does not exceed 

100 kW per month and whose entire requirements are provided by the electric utility. Not applicable 

to resale, stand-by, or auxiliary service. 

 
Customer Charge ……………………………… $14.00 $14.00 

All energy………………………………………….  0.0770 per KHW 0.0870 per KWH 

4. Industrial: Applicable to non-residential customers whose monthly demand exceeds 100 kW per 

month. Customer shall remain on Industrial rate until demand drops below 100 kW for three (3) 

consecutive months. Not applicable to resale, stand-by, or auxiliary service. 

Winter Summer 

Customer Charge ……………………………… $75.00 $75.00 

Monthly Demand Charge………………….. $12.00 per KW $12.00 per KW 

All energy………………………………………….  0.0293 per KHW 0.0393 per KWH 

 
5. Security Lights: Applicable to all consumers for private outdoor lighting service when such lighting 

facilities are operated as an extension of the Utility's distribution system. The rate listed below 

is priced on using a pole provided by the Utility. If the pole is provided by the customer, deduct $1.00 

from the listed rate. 

 
100 Watt HPS/50 Watt LED ..................... $7.16 

400 Watt HPS/100-174 Watt LED ........... $16.61 

 
6. The above rates are based upon a base purchase power of 3.741¢/kWh (per kWh sold) and will be 

increased or decreased quarterly by a Power Cost Adjustment equal to the amount by which the 
average cost of electric energy incurred by the Utility in the quarter since the last preceding adjustment 
is greater or less than the base purchase power cost. 

 

7. Net Billing: As provided in the Utility’s Interconnection Standards, and subject to the terms thereof 
and revisions thereto, whenever the amount of electricity delivered by an eligible Customer Generator 
in a billing period is more than the electricity supplied by the Utility in a billing period, the Utility shall 
pay the Customer for the net amount of energy delivered by the Generating Facility. The Utility shall 
pay for such net amount of energy at the Utility’s avoided costs rate in effect on the last day of the 
applicable billing cycle. The Utility may revise its avoided costs rate at any time and from time to time. 
The Utility shall make such payments for the net amount of energy delivered by the Generating Facility 
by applying the payment amount as a credit to the Customer’s bill for the applicable billing cycle. The 
Utility’s current avoided cost rate is $0.031/KWH. 

 

 



8. Demand for billing purposes shall be the maximum integrated kilowatt demand, as recorded by a 
standard demand meter, occurring in any sixty (60) minute interval, in the billing month. 

 
9. These rates are based upon a power factor of not less than 85% lagging. Demand charges may be 

increased 1-1/2% for each 1% by which the customer's power factor is less than 85% lagging. The 
Utility shall have the right to install, at the expense of the customer, any facilities necessary to bring 
the power factor within such limit, or shall require the customer to install such facilities within sixty 
(60) days after receiving notice to do so. 

 
10. KW and kWh, as used in this resolution, are abbreviations for kilowatts (kW) and kilowatt-hour (kWh). 

 
11. These electric rates shall become effective for electric power and energy consumed after December 

18, 2020. Section 6 hereof shall become effective upon the effective date of this resolution. 
 

12. Bills are mailed on the first of each month and are due upon receipt. After the 20th of each month, late 
payment penalties will be applied. 

 
13. Repealer Clause. All resolutions, parts of resolutions, or service rules in conflict with the provisions 

of this resolution are hereby repealed insofar as the conflicting portions thereof are concerned. 
 

14. Severability Clause. If any section, provision, or part of this resolution shall be adjudged invalid or 
unconstitutional, such adjudication shall not affect the validity of the resolution as a whole or any 
section, provision or part thereof not adjudged invalid or unconstitutional. 

 
15. Effective Date. This resolution shall be in full force and effect upon its passage and 

publication as provided by law. 

 
16. Publication. This resolution and the schedules of rates and charges incorporated herein 

shall be published in full. 
 

Resolution 327-2010 W 
Water Rates 

Effective Date: September 1, 2010 
Passed and Approved: August 17, 2010 

 

Water usage is billed based on 100-gallon units. 

0 up to and including 2,000 gallons ................................... $ 9.46 

From 2,100 up to and including 100,000 gallons ............. $0.47 per 100 gallons 

Over 100,000 .................................................................... $0.42 per 100 gallons 

Minimum charge per month - $9.46 



Ordinance 2022-05 
Sewer Rates 

Effective Date: April 1, 2022 
Passed and Approved: February 8, 2022 

 
Residential rates. Sewer rates for all single residential properties including property owned by any 
religious organization and used as a church, synagogue, or other places of worship, shall be based upon 
average water consumption as billed in the months of January, February, and March according to the 
schedule below. A single residential property is defined as a single-family home, an individual 
townhouse or row house, an apartment within a larger building, a mobile home, or any grouping of 
rental rooms using a common bathroom. All residential users shall be charged the same rate regardless 
of the location where wastewater is treated. 

 
Rate Usage 
$0.82/100 gallons 0 to 90,000 gallons 
$0.72/100 gallons Over 90,000 gallons 
$36.78 Minimum billing 

 
The bill, as determined by the average consumption described above, shall become effective with the April 
1st billing of each year, and remain in effect until April 1st of the following year. Prior to April 1st of each 
year, average consumption shall be recalculated to determine if the residential customer's bill should be 
adjusted. Properties connected to sewer, but without metered water consumption, shall be subject to the 
minimum billing amount. 
Commercial and Industrial Rates. Sewer Rates for non-residential users, including schools, shall be 
based upon monthly water consumption. All non-residential rates shall be charged the same rate 
regardless of the location wastewater is treated. 

 
Rate Usage 
$0.82/100 gallons 0 to 90,000 gallons 
$0.72/100 gallons Over 90,000 gallons 
$36.78 Minimum billing 

 
 

Resolution 2021-44 
Garbage Rates 

Effective Date: January 1, 2022 
Passed and Approved: December 6, 2021 

 
The monthly rate for collection of refuse and recycling shall increase on January 1, 2022, January 1, 2023, 

January 1, 2024, and January 1, 2025, according to the following schedule. 

 
Effective Date of Increase Per Household Rate 

January 1, 2022 $14.99 

January 1, 2023 $15.44 

January 1, 2024 $15.90 
January 1, 2025 $16.38 



Garbage - For new residents, the default tote provided by the city is a 95-gallon tote. If you choose you can 

opt for a medium 65-gallon tote. If you decide that you would like the medium, you will not be allowed to 

change it after it has been delivered. Once delivered, it stays! Extra garbage that will not fit in your garbage 

tote, must be placed in garbage bags only if you purchase the blue republic extra bag stickers from city hall. 

These stickers are 1.50 + tax each. Garbage pickup is Wednesday for residents on LeClaire Road and to the 

north of LeClaire, the golf course area, and everyone east of Highway 61. Pickup is Thursday for residents 

south of LeClaire Road (but not including LeClaire) except for Businesses and multi-dwelling homes 

excluding legal holidays when pickup will be the first workday after the holiday. Place containers near the 

curb with the silver bar toward the street, and the handles away from the street for convenient pickup. 

Garbage should be set out no later than 6 a.m. 

In an event that a holiday falls during the week, pick up will be one day later than the normal collection day, 

the holidays observed are as follows, New Year’s Day, Memorial Day, Fourth of July, Labor Day, 

Thanksgiving Day, and Christmas Day. 

Recycling - Recycling items must be separated from normal household garbage. Recycling pickup is every 

other week, on your garbage day for all residents, excluding legal holidays when pickup will be the first 

workday after the holiday. Recycling should be set out by 6 AM. Totes for recycling have a gray lid and are 

available at City Hall. You may request the bigger 95-gal. recycle tote if the 65-gal tote provided is not large 

enough. The recycling pickup fee is included in the Garbage pickup monthly fee. If you have more recycling 

than what will fit in your tote, you may visit the Scott Co Rural Recycling Drop-Off Site which is located ½ 

mile east of Scott Co Park’s main entrance on 270th St. 

 

  

PCA Explanation - Energy prices across the country are on the rise due to a combination of factors.  These 
include increased commodity prices and higher than normal natural gas prices.  Natural gas is used to 
generate a large majority of the energy in the Midwest.  EMU (Eldridge Municipal Utilities) wholesale cost 
has increased due to natural gas prices.   
MISO (Midcontinent Independent System Operator) has indicated that there will be a capacity shortfall this 
year.  This is due to the increased transition to renewables such as wind and solar and the retirement of 
coal generation.  The shortfall means an additional increase in EMU’s wholesale cost.  
In 2020 EMU added a PCA (Power Cost Adjustment) to their electric rates.  The PCA reflects fluctuating 
costs to purchase and generate electricity.  An increase or decrease in the PCA is dependent on market 
conditions.  The PCA is included on your monthly statement and may be a credit or a charge depending on 
market conditions.   
  Over the past twelve months, EMU was able to credit its customers through the PCA.  This was all possible 
due to lower-than-expected energy costs in 2021.    
While our community often benefits from a low cost of living, energy prices are rising nationwide.  The 
increase in commodity prices and higher than normal energy prices will affect the PCA.  Eldridge customers 
should expect to see an increase in the PCA over the next several months.  The PCA is designed to cover the 
increasing or decreasing cost to purchase and generate electricity.  EMU does not profit from the PCA in 
any way.  Rest assured that EMU is committed to keeping electric rates as low as possible.    
Moving Forward Eldridge Municipal Utilities will continue to monitor costs and work to ensure we will be 
financially solvent for years to come.  We believe we can continue to provide excellent service at a 
reasonable cost for our community now and into the future.     



Recycling Guidelines 
When in Doubt, Throw it Out 

 
 

ACCEPTABLE PAPER PRODUCTS 

Newspaper Office paper Catalogs 

Magazines Phonebooks Cereal boxes 

Shoe boxes Corrugated cardboard Shredded paper 

Paper egg cartons Tissue boxes Mail 

Snack boxes Pop cartons Paperback books 

Greeting cards (no metallics) Hardback books (covers removed) Toilet paper/paper towel rolls 

Gable Top Container (Orange Juice or 
Milk Carton) 

Cans for chips and nuts (e.g. Pringles) 
 

ACCEPTABLE CONTAINERS 

Plastics #1-#7 such as those from: 

Cleaners Food containers Bleach 

Milk Cooking oils Pill bottles 

Cosmetics & lotions Shampoo & conditioner Soft drinks 

Detergents Flower pots Water or juice 

Metal 

Aluminum cans Aluminum pie plates Aluminum foil 

Tin food/beverage cans Coffee cans  

Glass 

Beer bottles Juice containers Food containers 

Pop bottles Wine and liquor bottles  

 

NOT ACCEPTED WHY? 

 
Styrofoam 

To add additional materials to the recycling program, there must be 3 solid 
markets within a 300-mile radius of Davenport. In short, these items cannot be 
accepted from residents if there is not an end user willing to purchase them. 

Plastic bags These can be recycled but through a separate process. Recycle them at area 
stores. 

Items with food residue or grease stains 
These items contaminate the recycling process. 

Gift wrap, greeting cards with metallic designs 

 
Large quantities (dozen or more) of bound books and 
textbooks 

Scott Area Recycling Center does not have the equipment to recycle high 
quantities of bound books but can provide assistance. Call (563) 386-9575 for 
details. Midland Davis Recycling in Moline accepts bound books. Call (309) 
764-6723 for more information. 

Mirror/window glass, crystal, drinking glass, ceramics, 
ovenware, light bulbs 

The combination of ingredients used to make these products is different from 
what goes into container glass. This type of glass can pose a threat to workers 
& equipment at the recycling center. 

Aerosol cans 
Aerosol cans (empty or otherwise) are accepted through the Commission’s 
Hazardous Material program. 

Metal building materials or scraps 
This type of metal can be recycled at the Scott Area Landfill or through a local 
metal recycler. 



Yard Waste - Yard waste such as grass or leaves must be separated from normal household garbage and 

placed in 2-ply paper bags, up to 32 gallons, not weighing more than 50 Ibs. These bags must have a City of 

Eldridge Yard Waste Sticker attached. The special tags imprinted 'City of Eldridge' may be purchased, in sheets 

of 5, from City Hall, North Scott Foods, or Merschman’s Hardware. Curbside collection for bags with stickers 

will start the first Monday in May to October 15. During this time, all paper yard waste bags must have a CITY 

OF ELDRIDGE YARD WASTE “TAG” attached. To dispose of your own yard waste, a truck is located inside the 

gates of the city shop at 105 E. LeClaire Road. This truck will be available every Wednesday (9 am-5 pm) and 

Saturday (9 am-4 pm) starting in April and ending at the end of November. All waste must be in paper yard 

waste bags or loose. You must present a driver’s license or another form of identification proving Eldridge 

residency when dropping off waste at the shop. Curbside collection is free every Monday in April and the 

first Monday after October 15 for the next six Mondays. 

Tree limbs larger than 6" in diameter cannot be shredded and must be disposed of by the resident. 

Small twigs and loose brush will only be picked up if placed in Eldridge yard waste bags for disposal, DO NOT 

include them in normal household garbage. 

Brush such as tree branches, tree trimmings, twigs, and bushes will be collected curbside at no cost. The brush 

must not exceed six inches (6”) in diameter, and no longer than five feet (5’) in length. The brush must be 

bundled with a sturdy twine, with no wire, tape, or plastic ties. Tree stumps and root balls will not be chipped. 

Bundles must weigh no more than 50 pounds. Branches not bundled properly will be left. Place the brush 

curbside on Mondays for free pickup. There is no need to call in your address. 

Christmas Trees may be placed at your curbside on your regular garbage collection day up to four garbage 

days after Christmas. Please do not put your tree in a plastic bag, this makes it hard to dispose of the tree. 

Curbside Large Item Pick-Up - This service is provided for the disposal of large and bulky items that are not 

considered normal household waste. Please call City Hall at 563-285-4841 by Wednesday at 1 p.m. to 

schedule a pick-up for a large item for the following Thursday. One large item is allowed per week. Any extra 

items will need a large item sticker, which can be purchased at City Hall for $12.50 + tax. 

Items for Curbside Large Item Pick-Up 

Furniture (Indoor or Outdoor) 

Mattress and Box Springs (no metal box springs) 

Toilet Fixture 

Sink (non-metal) 

Bicycles (tires must be removed) 

Carpeting (rolled and tied in 4 ft sections, under 50 lbs., 3 rolls allowed) 

Grills 

Missed pick-ups - feel free to contact us at City Hall, at 563-285-4841. 

Prohibited Items – 

Please contact the Scott County Landfill (11555 110th Ave, Davenport) at 563-381-1300 for these items. 
Construction/Remodeling materials (such as plasterboard, lumber, paneling, and large amounts of carpet, 

windows, and doors, very small amounts of construction material may be taken if packaged properly) 

Tires (up to 5 tires will be accepted from Scott County residents during the year at no charge), and 

Dishwashers 



Please contact the Waste Commission of Scott County (5640 Carey Ave, Davenport) at 563-381-1300 for 

Hazardous Materials, including, but not limited to furniture polish, mercury thermometers, oven cleaner, 

drain cleaner, compact fluorescent lights, brake fluid, transmission fluid, engine degreaser, kerosene, 

gasoline, weed killer, pesticides, bug spray, fertilizer, paint, stains, and varnishes, solvents, and resin. 

 
Please contact the Electronics Recovery Center (5650 Carey Ave, Davenport) at 563-823-0119 for E-Waste. 

This includes, but is not limited to, calculators, cameras, cell phones, computers, copiers, DVD players, 

keyboards, laptops, monitors, printer cartridges, printers, radios, scanners, televisions, and video game 

equipment. 

 
The Eldridge City Shop (105 E LeClaire Rd, Eldridge) will accept appliances including stoves, refrigerators, 

washers, dryers, freezers & window air conditioners. Dishwashers and microwaves will NOT be accepted. Also 

accepted at the City Shop are car batteries and waste oil. Operating hours are Monday through Friday 7:00 

a.m. – 3:15 p.m. 

 
Helpful Phone Numbers 

City Hall/Eldridge Electric & Water 
 

563-285-4841 
 

305 N 3rd Street 
After Hours, please call 563-328-4853  
Eldridge Rec & Fitness 563-285-9561 401 S 14th Ave 
Eldridge Community Center 563-285-0123 400 S 16th Ave 

MidAmerican Energy (Gas) 888-427-5632 
 

Eldridge Police Non-Emergency 563-285-9822 305 N 3rd St 
Eldridge Volunteer Fire Department 911 or 285-9827 120 N 2nd St 

North Scott Schools Administration 563-285-4819 251 E. Iowa St 
Ed White Elementary 563-285-4544 121 S 5th St 
Alan Shepard Elementary 563-285-8041 220 W Grove St, Long Grove 
North Scott Junior High School 563-285-3416 502 S 5th St 
North Scott High School 563-285-9631 200 S 1st St 

Central Scott Telephone 563-285-9611 125 N 2nd St 
Mediacom Cable 800-824-6047 3900 26th Ave, Moline IL 

Scott Co Library 563-285-4794 200 N 6th Ave 
US Post Office 563-285-9625 120 W LeClaire Rd 
North Scott Chamber 563-285-9965 210 W Franklin St 

North Scott Press 563-285-8111 212 N 2nd St 
Quad City Times 563-383-2250  

Iowa One Call 811 or 800-292-8989 Call before you dig 
Davenport Driver’s License Station 563-386-1050 902 W Kimberly Rd, Davenport 
Scott Co Auditor (Voting Concerns) 563-326-8631 600 W 4th St, Davenport 
Scott Co General Store 563-386-2886 902 W Kimberly Rd, Davenport 

(Property Tax & Motor Vehicle Registration) 



RECYCLING CALENDAR 

2022 

 

 

 

 
Yellow highlighted days are recycling days. 

Green highlighted days are holidays that make pick up one day late that week. 

Free lawn waste pickup Every Monday in April and Mondays from October 17 to November 21 

January 
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2 3 4 5 6 7 8 
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23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

30 31      

 

February 

Su Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa 

  1 2 3 4 5 
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13 14 15 16 17 18 19 
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March 
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April 
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8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

29 30 31     

       

 

June 

Su Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa 

   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 30   

       

 

July 

Su Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa 

     1 2 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

31       

 

August 

Su Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa 

 1 2 3 4 5 6 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

28 29 30 31    

       

 

September 

Su Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa 

    1 2 3 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

25 26 27 28 29 30  

       

 

October 

Su Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa 

      1 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

30 31      

 

November 

Su Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa 

  1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 

27 28 29 30    

       

 

December 

Su Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa 

    1 2 3 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

25 26 27 28 29 30 31 

       

 



 
 

 
 

 

 


